                           Unified Planning/Zoning Board of Adjustments Meeting

                                                        August 7, 2006

The meeting was called to order by chairman, Ken Cassidy, and the pledge of allegiance recited.

Roll call was taken with the following members present: Ms.Aufsesser, Mr. Cassidy, Ms. DeYoung, Mr. Duffy, Mr. Mendelsohn, Mr. Olini, Mr. Shea. Mr. Mendes and Ms. Rinear were absent. The following alternates were present: Mr. Fitzsimmons and Mr. Mullaney. Mr. Hayes and Mr. Sponder were absent.

Mr. Cassidy stated that Mr. Jim Shea would be replacing Mr. Joe Roselli on the board due to Mr. Roselli’s resignation.

Mr. Duffy made a motion to approve the minutes of the July 17, 2006 meeting and Mr. Cassidy second it. The vote was taken with 6 members voting yes and 2 abstaining.

The American Properties special planner is being carried over to the next meeting. However there is a resolution for the special planner’s contract to be voted on tonight.

Resolutions:

Special planner contract- Mr. Duffy made a motion to approve and Ms. Aufsesser second it. The board voted with 8 members voting yes and Mr. Cassidy abstained.

Renner Resolution- Mr. Fitzsimmons made a motion to approve and Mr. Duffy second it. The board voted with 6 members voting yes and 2 not participant.

Henriques Resolution- Mr. Fitzsimmons made a motion to approve and Ms. DeYoung second it. The board voted with 7 members voting yes and 2 not participant.

Orlowski Resolution- Mr. Fitzsimmons had a question on this applicant. He asked if the Borough gives the easement then it may leave the Borough open to litigation and perhaps the homeowner should purchase the property from the Borough. Mr. Irene explained that either way the planning board is covered because the Borough has to approve the easement and if the homeowner purchases the property then it is not a planning board issue.

Mr. Fitzsimmons made a motion to approve and Mr. Cassidy second it. The board voted with 7 members voting yes and 2 not participant.

McLaughlin Resolution- Mr. Cassidy made a motion to approve and Mr. Duffy second it. The board voted with 6 members voting yes and 2 not participant.

5 Sons Resolution- Mr. Cassidy made a motion to approve and Mr. Olini second it. The board voted with 6 members voting yes and 3 not participant.

126 Meat Center Resolution- Ms. Aufsesser made a motion to approve and Mr. Olini second it. The board voted with 4 members voting yes and 5 not participant.

Crystal Homes Resolution- This will grant an extension for 190 days from the date it was originally granted.

Mr. Cassidy made a motion to approve and Mr. Olini second it. The board voted with 9 members voting yes.

Applicant Mr. and Mrs.Sheuing sent in a letter to the board stating that they are going to put in an application however their survey is old and they want a waiver to be able to use it.

Mr. Cassidy made a motion to approve the waiver and Mr. Olini second it. The board voted with all 9 members voting in favor.

Other Business:

Bayshore Regional Strategic Plan-Mr. Cassidy told the board that he has it and it is available to all board members who would like to see or review it.

Mr. Cassidy stated that the county is looking for 6 people to volunteer for a traffic and usage study for Rt. 79. They need 6 people from each town, so please let him know if you are interested in volunteering.

Mr. Cassidy made a motion to take a break and Mr. Fitzsimmons second it. The board voted with all in favor.

BREAK

Roll call was taken when the board resumed from break and all 9 members were present.

Applicant Mr. Bryant Block 6 Lot 16 and 17

Mr. Bryant of 433 Shirley Parkway Piscataway NJ 08854 was sworn in. This application is D variance so the Class A and Class C members stepped down. Mr. Mendelsohn left at that time. The board engineer’s report was reviewed. Some trees near the border need to come down. The Monmouth County Planning Board only has conditionally approved the right turn out only stipulation. Clarification on grading and the walkways is needed. Applicant met with the Historic Sites committee but is still waiting approval. There is still in issue with the fire safety as to sign location for no parking fire zones. Mr. Irene noted that some of these items were complete and some not. Therefore the board can approve the application with conditions or wait on its final approval.

There were no questions from the board. The applicant then stated that he cannot get the bond for the work without putting out more money and he cannot put out more money, as he needs it to start to build. He wants to amend the plan to pave the driveway and is requesting a waiver of the bond money. However, the bond money assures the Borough that everything will be done correctly and completely as approved by the planning board. When the improvements are done, the bond can be reduced. The applicant does not want to wait, as he needs these funds now. Mr. Irene stated that the planning board has the authority to release bond money but he does not know if they have the authority to waive it.

Mr. Fitzsimmons made a motion to deny the final approval due to the preliminary work not being completed and Ms. DeYoung second it. The vote was taken with all 7 members voting in favor of the denial.

The next meeting will be on Wednesday September 6, 2006 at 7:30 PM due to the Labor Day holiday.

Mr. Cassidy made a motion to adjourn and Mr. Duffy second it with all members voting in favor.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Cannon

Board Secretary

